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Slate of officers to be elected: 

Paulette Miller, President 

Connie George Vice President 
Leo Rutledge Treasurer 

Julia Perkinson Secretary   

RADS Web Site      http://myrads.com 

A meeting was held on Saturday August 20th at the home of Elle Jerrell at 
the Plant Swap.  We had 9 people in attendance.  The meeting began with a 

slate of officers for election.  The officers for election are:  

 

Paulette Miller, President 

Connie George Vice President 

Leo Rutledge Treasurer 

Julia Perkinson Secretary 

 
If you are interested in running for an office please notify Connie George 

who is the nominating committee chairperson.   

 

As the meeting went on we also discussed briefly the "basket" for the 

next National hosted by Tide Water in 2017 . Not much was mentioned on 

that as Judy Durant had questions about the treasurer's report which 

Paulette could not answer adequately as the treasurer was not there, but did 

the best she could.  Judy wanted to know about the van for the regional and 
how much it cost.  She also wanted to know about the computer and printer 

that the club owns and who can use it.  The answer is any club member can 

use this equipment knowing that if anything happens to the equipment 

whoever is using it is liable for fixing or replacing it.  As the meeting went on 

there were several more questions in that vein.  Some of the attendants got 

upset and it got a little heated.  We then adjourned the meeting.   

The next meeting will be September 3rd at Strange's Florist and we will have 

an election of officers.   
 

Everyone left Serenity Gardens around 2 p.m. estimated.   

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

Lee Payne! 

 

 

 

 THE NATIONAL IS COMING !!!! 

 

Norfolk is the place to be next summer.  

And we as a club have a chance to win 

$500!!! 

All Region 3 clubs are being asked to 

design and donate baskets to be 

auctioned off at the National next 

summer and the most creative basket 

will be awarded $500! So let’s all put 

our thinking caps on and get to 

designing that winning basket!  

 

And make plans to be at the National in 

Norfolk!! 

Next meeting at Strange’s Florist on 

Sept. 3rd There will be Plants being 

Auctioned off!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 


